
Grand Junction, Colorado 

June 7, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo. met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with Councilman Hirons 
presiding. The Councilmen present were, Hirons, Marshall, Meders, 
Hampson and Murr. Councilman Miller and Dowrey were absent. 
 
 
City Manager Garrett, City Attorney Jordan and City Clerk Peck 
were present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular meeting were read and approved. 

 
 
A delegation representing the property owners on south Seventh 
Street were present on request of the Council to talk over the 
paving of that street. No definite steps were taken in the matter 
as the owners were undecided as to the width and kind of paving 
wanted. 
 
 
A petition requesting the paving of Rood Ave. from 2nd, St. to 
7th. St. was presented. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 

Meders that the petition be accepted and placed on file. Motion 
carried. 
 
 
The proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance accepting the Moyer 
Natatorium in Lincoln Park and providing regulations for the use 
thereof" was presented and read. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Meders 
that the proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance entitled" An 
ordinance accepting the Moyer Natitorium in Lincoln Park and 
providing regulations for the use thereof" be passed for 
publication. 

 
 
Upon call of roll the Councilmen voted as follows, Hirons, yea; 
Marshall, yea; Meders, yea; Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the 
Councilmen present voting yea; the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
City Attorney Jordon reported that the Council had no power to 
cause the removal of the lunch rooms situated on the Corner of 
Main and Third Sts unless it could be proven that the lunch cars 



had moved to their present locations after the establishment of 

the Fire Limits. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman 
Marshall that the City Attorney prepare the necessary instruments 
to cause the removal of the Pioneer Ditch located in the North 
East portion of the City. Motion carried. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson that the 
Council meet once a month instead of twice each month and that 
the regular meetings be held on the first Wednesday of each 
month. Motion carried. 
 

 
Their being no further business to come before the meeting the 
Council adjourned until Wednesday June 14 at 7:30 P.M. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 


